North Napa Rotary

Board of Director’s Meeting

September 19, 2009
Board Members

George Shanks, Tom Webber, Bill Bennett, Tony Giaccio, Carl Mianecke
Kathi Metro, John Duser, Chris Burns, Stuart Atkinson and Paul Menzel
Call to order - The September 15, 2009 Board Meeting was called to order by George Shanks at 5:02 p.m.
Board Present – George Shanks, Tom Webber, Bill Bennett, Tony Giaccio, Carl Mianecke, John Duser, Kathi Metro, Stuart Atkinson, Chris Burns and Paul Menzel.

Other Rotarians Present – Edgar Calvelo.
Review of Minutes – August 2009 minutes were reviewed. Motion to approve Chris Burns, 2nd John Duser, Carried.
Financial Report – Carl Mianecke reported August 2009 reconciled balances of $12,361.48 in the General fund, $9,230.31 in the Project fund, $21,587.41 in the Foundation fund and $6,063.69 in the Convention fund.  Total Funds were $49,242.89.  Motion to approve Tom Webber, 2nd Bill Bennett, approved.
Committee Reports

Attendance –  August attendance was 90% for 31 members.
Fundraising – The following ideas were brought forward by the respective members who will investigate further possibilities and make a presentation to the board.  Stuart Atkinson-Crab Feed, Tom Webber – Solano Napa Builders Exchange Dinner, Bill Bennett – Dinner on Wine Train.
Project Fund – Per member request, a motion was brought forward to move the $420 designated to the Dictionary Project sub-account and raised from the auctioning of a bottle of wine left over from the Chef Market fundraiser to be moved from the Dictionary Fund into the General Project Fund.  The motion was motioned for approval by Kathi Metro, 2nd by Paul Menzel, motion was dropped during discussion and no vote was called for.
Interact – John Duser and Tom Webber reported their findings after attending a meeting of the Justin Siena Interact Club Meeting.  It was discovered that the Interact and Key Clubs have merged to form one club.  The adult counselor was not available at the meeting for explanation of the merger, John and Tom will report their findings after gathering more information.
NEWS – Tom Webber is in the process of creating a list of items that need attention at the house during the next work project 
Correspondence – Thank You letter from Give Hope – Give A Hand recognizing our clubs $1,675 donation.
- Parks & Recreation Department email requesting help during their Hoot-n-Holler Halloween Event that is aimed at low income children at the Napa County Fairgrounds on Halloween night. No action taken.
Old Business – none
New Business –

Pathway House  – Tom Webber proposed hosting a BBQ for approximately 35 people that will require the labor of 4 or 5 people and a budget of $400.  Motion to approve and fund the BBQ by Bill Bennett, 2nd Stuart Atkinson, approved. 
Meeting Date Change – Discussion to move the November 10th, 2009 meeting to the Foundation Dinner on November 14, 2009 in Rohnert Park.  Club to pay for member’s dinner with member to pay for their guests expenses.  Motion to approve Bill Bennett, 2nd Chris Burns, carried.

Next Board Meeting – Tuesday October 20, 2009 – Wine Train Commissary – 5:00PM.
Adjournment
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Paul Menzel; Second Chris Burns; Motion Carried.  The September 2009 Board Meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Tony Giaccio, Club Secretary
